


Town of Greenville 
July 20th, 2009 

 

 1

Minutes of Greenville Town Council Special Meeting 
July 20th, 2009 

 
Subject of Special Meeting 

 
Proposed Budget to be Published for 2010 and Resolution 2009-R-044 

 
President Talbotte Richardson called the Special Meeting to order. Councilpersons 
present were Bob Wright, Patti Hayes, Jim Pearce Jr. and Randal Johnes, along with 
Water Clerk Amy Stone. 
 
President Richardson opened the meeting by stating that the Town Clerk Jack Travillian 
notified him Thursday evening July 16th that he would not be able to attend the Special 
Meeting on the Budget due to being out of town on vacation starting Friday morning July 
17th and he would be gone for one week. President Richardson stated he had asked Water 
Utility Clerk Amy Stone to attend the meeting in place of the Town Clerk to record the 
conversations to produce minutes of the meeting. 
 
President Richardson stated we would not discuss Resolution 2009-R-044 because of the 
Town Clerk’s absence. 
 
A Council Member stated that we were informed by the Town Clerk that holding a 
meeting on the budget was illegal. Councilman Johnes stated that he had spoken with 
Gail Snyder from DLGS on Wednesday July 15th whom the Town Clerk had met with on 
July 10th. She stated that the Town Clerk had a misunderstanding of the Indiana Code. 
She stated that it was legal for a council to hold a meeting for the proposed budget before 
it being published in the paper. She stated she wished that more Town Councils would 
become involved in the budget process instead of leaving it up to the Town Clerks. 
Councilman Johnes told her we were planning on holding a meeting on the budget on 
July 20th after finding that the Town Clerk was to meet with her on July 28th; however, 
we were told it was illegal. She stated that she would encourage us to go ahead and hold 
this special meeting on July 20th with the Town Clerk prior to the Town Clerk meeting 
with her on the 28th of July. 
 
President Richardson began the discussion on the budget by providing a copy of the June 
8th budget sheet presented to the Town Council in their June Monthly Meeting. President 
Richardson noted outside the left hand column a series of numbers to correspond to the 
items listed on the Budget Estimate Sheets for GENERAL, L.R.& S. {local Roads & 
Streets}, and M.V.H. {Motor Vehicle Highway} submitted to the Council Members in 
the July 13th Monthly Meeting. President Richardson stated these sheets could be 
compared against the budget sheets submitted in the June 8th Monthly Meeting.  
 
Councilman Johnes stated that this was not going to answer his questions about tax levies 
as they were published last year with an increase that the council did not approve. 
Councilman Johnes stated that he understood the budget estimate sheets submitted by the 
Town Clerk; however this does not answer his questions showing what was being 
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submitted for Public Notice Publication in the Newspaper. Councilman Johnes stated his 
concern is that this Public Notice Publication be reflective of the Council’s position on 
the budget. Councilman Johnes stated that he did not feel this meeting was going to 
accomplish addressing his concerns. Since the Town Clerk would not be back until the 
27th of July and was meeting with Gail Snyder on the 28th, we would have another Public 
Notice Publication published that had not been reviewed by the council. 
 
President Richardson told Councilman Johnes that if he was given the chance he would 
explain the budget to everyone. 
 
President Richardson began comparing the budget sheets. It was concluded that Payroll 
would remain the same. The Travel budget would remain the same. The question was 
raised if these monies were transferable. Legal was to remain the same and could be 
increased later, if necessary, because of the annexations the town is involved in. Is 
Equipment & Repairs pertaining to vehicles owned by the Town of Greenville Marshal’s 
Department or something else? The council needs categorization of equipment and 
repairs defined. The council concluded the Legal Advertisement needed to remain as is. 
Insurance Streets must remain as is.  
 
After the discussion, Councilman Pearce stated that the Monthly Budget sheet does not 
make any sense and he could not understand it. Councilman Johnes stated he has been 
saying for two years that it does not make sense to him either. 
 
The Council Members began discussing which budget accounts’ balances would roll over 
into the 2010 budget and which budget accounts, if not used, would be lost. The council 
concluded that these questions would be asked of the Town Clerk in the next Monthly 
Meeting.  
 
The Council Members concluded because of all the questions they had about the budget 
that the Town Clerk should have been present. Councilman Johnes stated that after all 
this discussion his questions and concerns still remain unanswered. 
 
Councilman Johnes asked the Council Members and Water Clerk Amy Stone if any of 
them were informed that the Town Clerk was going to be on vacation this week. No one 
was aware of the Town Clerk’s vacation plans. Councilman Johnes stated that he had 
spoken to the State Board of Accounts and since no one had been sworn in to perform the 
Town Clerk’s duties in his absence that no checks could be signed by anyone in the 
absence of the Town Clerk. President Richardson will address this issue with the Town 
Clerk upon his return. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








